

## **District Meeting Minutes**

October 6th, 2024

Diane opened the meeting at 5:04 pm and opened with the Serenity Prayer.

Tradition 10: Molly

Concept 10: Paula

Visitors: Rebecca, Rikki (taking notes)

Approval of minutes from September 15th delayed until next month due to computer issue.

### **Treasurer Report:**

- Beginning balance: \$7,629.77
- Income: \$486.00
- Expenses: \$599.17
- Ending balance: \$7,417.60

### **Old Business**

- Still looking for women interested in going up to jail, please contact Brandy
- Contact Heather if you would like to chair Angel Room meetings Sunday @ 12:30. It has been added to the meeting schedule.
- Upcoming events:
  - Fall Roundup (October 11-13): for anyone attending, we need unity candle and three legacy stool picked up
  - PI workshop on October 19th:
    - For non AA's attending, they cannot pay registration fee or donate to the 7th tradition.
    - Scholarships: Hugh made a motion to provide \$75 worth of scholarships for AA members who would like to attend, passed by majority vote.
  - New Year's Eve/GSR School Planning Committee meetings will be held on October 9th, November 13th, and December 11th.
  - Concept study for Area continues on the 3rd Saturday of the month via Zoom. See AA MT site.

### **New Business**

#### **Elections:**

Diane asked Hugh and Dawn as previous DCM's to provide insight on standing for elections.

Dawn and Hugh discussed the importance of service in their sobriety, recognizing time commitment involved, talking with your sponsor, and reviewing the guidelines. Lance mentioned that current GSR's should not stand for chair positions as they would then have two votes, and

also mentioned the importance of being aware of concepts and traditions. Diane emphasized not being afraid to speak your mind, be a minority opinion and to be cognizant of life happening on life's terms (i.e. unplanned life events that may impact ability to serve).

- Eric voted in for IT Chair
- Brandy voted in for Corrections Chair
- Dawn voted in for Literature Chair
- April voted in for Treatment Chair

### **Chair Reports:**

**Archives: Jana:** not present, no updates

**BTG: Brandon:** not present, no updates

**Corrections: Brandy:** Women's pre-release meeting has been moved to Wednesdays 7-8 pm. Detention center meetings in progress, have switched to online due to lack of volunteers (as juveniles have been uncooperative). A few people have turned in application packets for JDC, waiting on background checks. Has inquired about paper Grapevine's being available in the detention center. Asked GSR's to put out pink can in meetings. Diane mentioned the pink can was passed out at Area and Brandy can contact them for assistance with supplies needed.

**CPC: Molly:** Has been helping Amanda with PI workshop, flyer has been posted on website and Facebook District 41 event page. Committee meeting Oct 15th at 8pm.

**Grapevine:** open position

**Hotline: Paul:** not present, no updates

**IT: Eric:** Flyer for New Year's Eve party is on the mini site. Reached out to Gina regarding donating pamphlet rack, due to group conscience they voted no, so a new one needs to be ordered. Eric is helping Dawn with literature and is building up information on inventory.

**Literature: Dawn:** Placed an order for large print/regular big books and Daily Reflections, will probably order another case of hard cover big books in November along with the plain language book once released. Has 12-15 copies of History of AA, no longer being published. Found out at Area that she can order pamphlets, would like to review what we have to see what needs to be replenished and get rid of old pamphlets.

**PI:** open position

**Schedules: Kelly:** schedules have been color coordinated orange for October :)

**SYS:** open position

**Treatment: Jacque/Jimmy:** speakers scheduled until December 20th, Hugh volunteered to speak for December 27th during meeting

**DCM: Lance:** will be rotating into area hotline position in January

### **Group Reports:**

**Candlelight: April:** has been pushing for a business meeting

**Mustard Seed: Kelly:** Brandy A. speaking on 11/18 - potluck at 5, meeting at 5:30; planning has begun for Serenity Workshop, tentative date is 3/8/25; have started Joe & Charlie tapes on Wednesday

**New Beginnings: Jacque:** Halloween extravaganza October 27th 6-8:30 pm call-up meeting costume contest

**Serenity at Noon Thirty: Dawn:** meetings are going well, pretty large attendance, preparing for elections next month

**Just for Today: Rebecca:** put in 40 for district, several new ladies there from Gist house

**Angel Room: April provided updates for Heather:** requested meeting schedule pamphlets

**Singleness of Purpose: Lance provided updates for Brandon:** still taking meetings to pre-release on Monday, meetings are going well

**Fourth Dimension: Hugh:** meetings are focused on big book discussion, all is going well

**Courage to Change: Tosha:** Tosha is temporary GSR

Seventh Tradition: \$25

The next District meeting will be November 3rd at 5:00 pm. Eric will read Tradition 11. April will read Concept 11. Molly will bring snacks.

Closed with Responsibility Statement. Adjourned at 6:29 pm.